
 

 

LETTER OF INTEREST 

 

 

Date: 12/05/2016 

To: Kyryll Ievseiev, Ultima Creative USA CEO, Svitlo CEO. 

From: Gary TABACH CAPTAIN(06)(R) U.S. Navy, the member of  AMSUS. 

 

Dear Mr. Ievseiev, 

I had reviewed all the materials related to the SEDA (Smart Efficient Damage Alarm) project including 

presentation, technical description and general concept. I also reviewed the NATO MYP Application 

related to the USGS (Uniform Sensor Grid System) project, which is the first stage of the SEDA. I found 

that the complex integrative approach of the SEDA is demanding and challenging, especially in the view 

of data processing. I understand that the project is at the seed stage at the moment, however, I see the 

promising future of this technology especially in potential integration with the existing Future Soldier 

systems. I understand the proposed project outcomes and am confident that the team managed and 

lead by you will attain the declared goals.  

In consideration of my professional experience as Chief of Staff of NATO Military Liaison Mission, I have 

all reasons to declare that the successful development and deployment of this project will lead to the 

following results: 

- additional defense of infantry soldiers on the battlefield 

- advantages in medical triage of the wounded soldiers on the battlefield 

- it will help to save lives of wounded fighters 

- it will provide tactical advantages during the combat 

- it will increase chances of success of military defense missions 

- it will improve morale of the soldiers 

- it will lead to new and important scientific results 
The results listed above are very important military advantages, which provide inestimable benefit in 

the Future Soldier concept development.  



I’m accepting the NPD position in the terms of NATO SPS program. I will provide all necessary support as 

NPD to help you develop and deploy the first stage of the SEDA. Moreover, I’m highly interested in the 

project’s success as it strongly correlates with the mission of my company, Grand Terra Trading, where I 

hold the position of the Director of US operations.  

As a former Dean/Deputy Director of NATO defense against terrorism center,  and an Assistant 

Professor at the Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences (USUHS) as well as a member of 

the Association of Military Surgeons of U.S. (AMSUS), I am confident that these organizations, among 

others, which I have close links to, will be very interested in becoming end users in the NATO SPS terms 

on the USGS project and cooperate with Svitlo to provide feedbacks and possible usage of project’s 

outcome.  

 

_______________________________________________ 

Gary TABACH, CAPTAIN(06)(R) U.S. Navy,  

Board of Directors, Philadelphia Veterans Comfort House, USA,  
US Representative of Grand Terra Trading Company, Ukraine, 

Association of Military Surgeons of U.S., 
American Society of Hospital Pharmacists.  
 
 


